
N O T E S from Stan 
Our meeting in Stockton has to stand out as one of, if not, the 

finest of the year. The course was in super shape as I can testify, 
because I saw it all from one side of the fairway to the other. The lunch 
was the best we have had this year. I think that if we had an election 
for host of the year, Kaz would no doubt be the winner. Thanks for a 
great meeting Kaz. 

John Engen, our program chairman, has done no less than a superb job 
this year. The Stockton program was no exception. We had a fine program 
with good speakers who had answers to all questions. Keep up the good 
work, John. 

There was one thing that was on everyones mind. It was the loss of 
our friend Lee Huang. I will not dwell on this subject for it is a sad 
one. I for one will miss Lee a great deal. 

Our next meeting will be held in Red Bluff, you may ask where is 
that. Red Bluff is the home of Steve Flatt, Golf Course Superintendent 
of Wilcox Oaks Golf Course. Steve is a new member of our Association. 
Wilcox Oaks is where I started in the golf course business. I had the 
pleasure of having Steve work as my assistant at Wilcox Oaks and under-
stand he is doing a very fine job since my departure. Wilcox Oaks is 
one of the best nine hole golf courses in the North State and if you 
do .not attend this meeting, you will be doing yourself a great disservice. 
Let's all show a new member we can support him and his meeting. 

Stan Burgess, Claremont C.C, Oakland 
Wilcox Oaks Golf Club - John Engen, Butte Creek C.C., Chico 

The sixty acres of gently rolling land on which Wilcox Oaks Golf Club 
is built is a gift, willed to the club by Grant Wilcox, a man who loved 
his community and the game of golf. 

In the early twenties he and a few other enthusiasts began playing 
on unwatered fairways and gravel and sand greens; a crude course, but 
one which now promises to develop according to his long range plans. 

After the death of Mr. Wilcox in 1957, a well was dug and the first 
nine holes of grass were planted. His heirs have shown a continuing in-
terest in this memorial to him. 

It is part of the clubs plan to continue this development until 
they are possessed of an 18 hole golf course and all its adjuncts. It 
is the clubs aim to perpetuate in beauty, prosperity and a spirt of 
fairness this project, begun in the foresight and generosity of the 
founder. 

Steve says that construction of a 22 acre foot lake has just been 
completed. The lake is to be used to improve the watering system on the 
existing nine and will have storage to take care of the new nine which 


